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Castlegar JOHS Committee Minutes
September 15, 2020
Zoom, 1-2 pm

Call to Order:
Committee Member Attendance:
Sophie Connelly, Co-Chair & Health & Safety Rep ☐	Rod Fayant, Co-Chair and PPWC Rep ☒
Rob Macrae, SCFA Rep ☒				Niki Menard, PPWC Rep ☒ 
Kerry Clarke, Management Rep 	☒			Rhonda Schmitz, Management Rep ☒
Jason Dacosta, SCFA Rep ☒		Kirsten Gear, BCGEU Rep ☒
Jennifer Pascoe, PPWC Rep ☒				Jim Leitch, BCGEU Rep ☒
Paul Rodrigues, PPWC Rep ☒				Ron Zaitsoff, Management Rep ☐	
Emily Moorhead, Minute Taker ☒
Donna Drover, Health & Safety Rep  ☒                                                
			
Review and adopt previous meeting’s minutes of 8/11/2020. 
Approved	☒  
Declined	☐

Approve Agenda:
Additions			☐  
Nothing to add		☒
Old Business:
1. Inspection Reports (Inspection reports for previous years are available in the shared committee folder on the s:drive) 
· Inspection Schedule 2020  
· Donna is waiting for IT to grant access to the S:Drive. The inspection schedule will be updated at that time.

2. Stats Report (Standing Item) – Donna
· There were no WCB or First Aid Reports for the month of August.

3. Flu Vaccinations Oct 6th – Rod
· The clinic will be held in room U-6 in the gym. This will be for staff and students only.
· The time is TBD, but hopefully 1000-1400.
· Rod suggested having a Safety Champion in the room to help assist.
· If the first clinic is successful, IHA will host a second clinic in November, possibly in Nelson. 
Action: Rod to connect with Donna on how to implement social distancing, and COVID protocols.
              Donna to provide safe the date posters to Rod to post in campus. 
              Rod to connect with Tammy, with nursing, to have nursing students attend the clinic.

4. Ministry of Transportation – Kirsten
· Kerry noted that he reached out to MOT and they are not interested in changing the speed limit.
· Several requests have been made to MOT in the past, and it is not being received. 
· Donna suggested reaching out to the RCMP to have them come with radar guns one day.
Action: Kerry to reach out to the RCMP.

5. Step ladder in LLB023 - Kirsten
· The International department has many items stored in LLB023, and individuals are using tables and chairs to reach the items.
Action: Donna informed Kirsten to source a stepladder through the department. If not successful, return to the JOHS committee.


New Business:
1. Covid-19 Update (Standing Item) – Kerry
· Facemask compliance has been high and well received by students and employees.
· COTR wants to use the College’s policy.
· We have gone through 4,500 masks on Campus. 
· Kerry is the College’s contact for Interior Health. He will be meeting with the Health Officer this week.
· The infection rate has decreased in IHA. 
· Kirsten inquired if there is a schedule of who is on campus when.
· There is no way for the College to track this.
· Employees who will be on campus have to complete the self-assessment form, and this will be used as a tool to track, but not in real time.
· If a student/employee has been tested negative, and has proof, but is presenting cold and flu symptoms, they are still being asked to stay home. 

2. Are handouts allowed in the classroom? – Rod
· Paper, markers, any materials, etc. provided to students. The International department is very hands on. What is the best way to proceed?
· Shared pieces of equipment are a concern. H&S has stated to use hand sanitizer before and after use of a shared equipment. Research is showing that transmission from cross-contamination is low; so hand sanitizer is important. Hand sanitizer stations will be mounted in classrooms to eliminate the disappearance. 
· Trades programs have tried to source complete sets of equipment to decrease sharing. This is a solution.
· Jim inquired if siblings, or students who live together, can sit closer together.
· Donna noted that at the College we are “popping the bubble,” and are “bubble less.” Not all staff and students will know who lives together and will not be able to differentiate. 
· The College wants to promote mirroring behaviour. 

3. ThoughtExchange – Kirsten
· In the 2019 Staff Orientation, ThoughtExchange was used to introduce new staff to the College and each other. Is this something that the Committee would like to move forward with to reach out to the College community on their concerns, etc. It would be used as a feedback tool re: COVID. This is an ongoing communication and not a survey, created by Kirsten. 
· The Committee was wondering about what the outcome or intention is for the survey?
· Reminder to be conscious of survey fatigue – there are several surveys going out to staff and students.
· A suggestion was made to take the information, theme it, find solutions and send back out to the Community, and then continue to run the communication tool again.

4. Coffee Pots & Toaster Ovens – Paul
· It was noted there wasn’t consistency. Messaging should remain the same. Coffee pots and ovens are not being removed, but microwaves are.
· Facilities has put in a work order to have all microwaves removed. WorkSafe may reverse their guidance, which has halted the removal of all appliances. 
· Guidance from WorkSafe states that the College not use microwaves, coffee pots, toaster ovens, and kettles. The College did post “do not use” signs for the microwaves that are out, but they are still being used. 
· There are two hot water taps in the cafeteria that are still in use for staff and students.
Action: Donna to work with facilities on having all items above removed that are on the WorkSafe list. Donna will also have these items removed in Nelson. 

5. Smoke – Kirsten
· The doors are to be closed, no matter where they are, as the ventilation system will be disrupted. 
· The smoke is determined to dissipate by this weekend. 
· It was suggested to have the First Aid attendants to be made aware of potential respiratory problems.
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